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Ethics

The Retired City Manager’s New Opportunities 

Q. Shortly after the city manager retired, a company asked him whether he would like to do consulting work for them. The manager ran the idea by the city council, and the elected officials expressed no concerns. He said he would not make public presentations; neither would he attempt to influence staff decisions. What other ethical considerations should he consider? 

A. Retired members of ICMA are subject to Tenets 1 and 3 of the ICMA Code of Ethics. They also need to be sure they look at any local ethics laws that might apply to them after they leave local government service. For example, some local governments have ethics ordinances that restrict former managers’ employment with firms that have city contracts if the city manager had a role in negotiating or approving that contract. ICMA has received ethics complaints about members who went to work for firms that had recently received city contracts. The concern is that some former local government employees are in a position to profit personally from the terms that they negotiated.

Another consideration is the retired manager’s relationship with the new city manager. Most retired managers who remain active in the community they once served are careful about their involvement with the city government, particularly in matters where their views on a policy matter differ from those of a new administration. 

